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MARCH MEETING NOTES 
When the new clubhouse was finished a few 

years ago, the board agreed that we needed a 
trophy case to be built to house the many 
trophies we have sitting in boxes and scattered 
around the clubhouse. We know what we need 
and have plans on file for a new case, but have 
been unable to find anyone to build the case. If 
you are a cabinet maker or know of someone 
who is and would like the work, please contact 
us here or get in touch with Marty Kotzke.  

Dennis Wilcox and the bullseye shooters 
are exploring the possibility of conducting a 
bullseye pistol "postal league" in conjunction 
with Tacoma Rifle & Revolver Club's Chambers 
Bay Spring League, running Thursday's Apr 21 
– June 16; relays at 5:00 & 6:15; 60 shots all at 
25 yards.  Contact Dennis at 
spindleblaster@msn.com for more info. 

Darrell Behounek and Dave Farrow sold 
$190 in brass this month. Darrell still has a lot of 
brass for sale in most calibers.  

Marty Kotzke reports that he still has some 
openings for the upcoming hunter education 
classes. These openings are for both on-line 
and in person classes. Sign up is done on the 
WDFW website. Get in touch with Marty at 425-
466-9092 if you have any questions.  

Bob Wendt noted that the last CMP match 
had a good turn out with 23 shooters coming out 
to participate. Club member Brian Keelean 
earned 6 more points toward his distinguished 
badge. Bob also announced that the summer 
smallbore rifle league will start on the rifle range 
Monday June 6th. Participants can shoot the 
league either all prone or 3 position, their 
choice. More information can be found on our 
website here or by contacting Bob at 253-848-
6325.  
 

RANGE OFFICER WANTED 
 The club has a position open for a paid 
range safety officer for weekend duty (Friday-
Sunday). This is a scheduled 30 hour per month 
position with somewhat flexible scheduling. 
Experience preferred but not necessary. Job 
requirements include assisting membership as 
needed, maintaining a safe and orderly range, 
enforcement of rule compliance, and other 
associated duties as required. If you are 
interested in applying for the position or would 
like more information, email us here or call the 
club at 253-847-7893. 
 

CARETAKER’S REPORT 
Doug Shellenberger 

  We have hired an electrician to change the 
lights on the shotgun range. We have been 
having trouble with them for a few months so it 
is time for an upgrade to LED lights. After that 
upgrade is complete, we will start investigating 
new lights for the pistol range. The existing 
lights are expensive to operate and hard to find 
when they burn out.  
 Firgrove Water Company brought out 4 
truckloads of dirt from a big job they have 
underway. We use a lot of dirt around the range 
to fill in low spots and level out the ranges. One 
of our new members, Jerry Caddell, is going to 
help supply us with fill dirt from the jobs his 
company is working on.  
 We still have firewood for sale at $50 for a 
pick-up truck load. The wood is still in log form, 
so bring your saw and have at it. Get in touch 
with me if you would like to buy a load or two. 
We have it laying in areas around the property 
with easy to access.  
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ACTION SHOOTING 
INTERNATIONAL (ASI) 

ACTIVITIES 
Jackie Russo 

Putting the FUN in a gun match, is how we 
roll in ASI! Many may believe IDPA is the game 
with cool and innovative props – but they would 
be wrong. ASI shares the same mirthful nature 
as IDPA and meaning we have been known to 
share props! Last ASI match was the 
introduction of the latest – the toilet! Complete 
with classic wooden seat.  
Start position was ‘seated’ holding a copy of 
Brownell’s catalog, as demonstrated in photo by 
IDPA’s match director Birney Oxford.  

 
 
The competitor’s firearm was loaded – facing 
down range on a barrel – behind the shooter. At 
signal – the shooter was to drop the catalog, turn 
and retrieve the firearm and engage targets thru 
the ports. This was a very popular stage – 
judging by the number of photos and videos 
posted on Facebook and Instagram. 

If you’d like to get in on the fun – we have a 
match on April 2nd and May 7th. New Shooter 
Orientation is at 9 am in Bay 1. Check-in at the 
Stat Shack before 0945 hrs. Pre-registration is 
appreciated on PracticeScore – find us under 
MATCHES tab and search ASI at Paul Bunyan. 
You will find additional details about matches 
there, also.  

CBA MILITARY MATCH 
RESULTS 
Al Richardson 

March 12, 2022 
We had a very pleasant day for a match, a 

rarity this time of year, with no rain and only a 
gentle breeze at the end of the match.  John 
shot a 100 at each distance to outscore the rest 
of us. Nice shootin John. We appreciate all of 
the help today with the target changing and 
scoring.  
Our next match will be Saturday April 9th.  
 

NAME CLASS 100yd 200yd 
Grand 
Agg 

John Schauf ms 198-11x 197-5x 395-16X 

Ron Heilman ms 193-8x 198-4x 391-12x 

Ben LoCicero ms 193-2x 195-6x 388-8x 

Doug 
Shellenberger 

ms 
193-7x 177-3x 370-10x 

Alice Gardner ms 180-3x 190-7x 370-10x 

Bud Hyett mi 140-0x 137-1x 277-1x 

Al Richardson iss 192-8x 184-4x 376-12x 

Dave Wilson iss 180-2x 164-1x 344-3x 

IS=issue-as issued military rifle, no modifications 
MI=modified iron-modifications allowed to sights, trigger and stock 
MS= modified scope- modifications plus scopes allowed 
 

LEGISLATURE REPORT 
 Governor Inslee signed three anti-gun bills 
last month. The three bills, an “extended” 
magazine ban, Senate Bill 5078, a “Ghost Gun” 
ban, House Bill 1705, and a bill placing 
additional restrictions on where we can 
carry firearms- House Bill 1630, were signed 
into law by the Governor.  More on these laws 
can be found on the NRA-ILA website here.  
 

WE ARE LOOKING FOR A FEW 
TARGET SETTERS 

 The Pistol Silhouette shooters are looking 
for a couple of target setters. No experience 
necessary. Looking for mature teenagers that 
would like to earn a little extra cash. Each setter 
will make on average, between the club and 
tips, approximately $80.00/match depending on 
turnout. We shoot on the first Saturday of the 
month (check the calendar for exact dates). If 
you have a young teen that would like to give 
this a try, or if you have any questions, please 
contact Bret Stuntebeck at (253) 863-7315 (H) 
or (253) 691-7797 (C).  

https://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?BillNumber=5078&Year=2021&Initiative=false
https://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?BillNumber=1705&Initiative=false&Year=2021
https://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?BillNumber=1630&Initiative=false&Year=2021
https://www.nraila.org/?page=0&state=1595&startDate=20210327&endDate=20220327&search=&contentBuckets=&tgt=latest-news
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22LR CLUB FUN MATCH 
RESULTS 
Al Richardson 

Here are the results of today's 22 match. 
Nice weather starting out but soon it got cold 
and the breeze kicked up. Typical March 
weather. All in all, a good day to shoot. Thanks 
to all who came out to shoot and also those who 
helped with the target changes. I am not sure 
what Alice had for breakfast, but it must have 
agreed with her. A 100-7X target at 100 yards 
plus she wins the one-shot target. Nice shooting 
Alice. Our next match will be in June 12th.  

 

Shooter 100yd 200yd 
Grand 
Agg 

Gary Lottermann  198-9X 196-2X 394-11X 

Steve Conner 197-7X 196-5X 393-12X 

Don Tolman 198-5X 186-5X 384-10X 

Alice Gardner 193-9X 186-1X 379-10X 

Eric Carter 200-14X 173-4X 373-18X 

Al Richardson 180-4X 190-5X 370-9X 

Mitch Migliaccio    191-5X 169-0X 360-5X 

Jay Cowan 179-3X 165-1X 344-4X 

 
MEMBERSHIP 

 The club would like to welcome the 27 new 
members for April. Daniel Alexander, Brandon 
Bauer, Cory Bassi, Rodney Bassi, Brian 
Bouchard, Jerry Caddell, Barry Carel, Jimmy 
Cullum, Harold Eveland, Willard Fizer, Stefanie 
Farfan, Ralph Ghent. Michael Loufus, Jackson 
Mazurek, Tony Ma, John Murphy, Joe Nelson, 
Phillip Robinson, Melinda Roetcisoender, 
Samuel Sellars, Jacob Scherter, Kourtney 
Siess, Nicholas Smith, Dustin Stoker, Robert 
Towers, Christopher Winslow, and Hassan 
Youssoufa were voted into the club at the 
general meeting. Club membership for 2022 
now stands at 1386. 

 

USED BRASS FOR SALE 
Darrell Behounek has used brass for sale. 

He has most handgun calibers available as well 
as a lot of rifle calibers. Rifle brass is ten cents 
each and pistol brass is six cents each. The 
proceeds go to help the junior program. Give 
Darrell a call at 253-212-9976.   

 

CBA BENCHREST MATCH 
RESULTS 
John Schauf 

March 24, 2022 
Here are the results from today's 

match.  We had an unusually large turnout for 
our season opener match. Sixteen happy 
smiling faces.  I would like to say how much we 
appreciated the assistance we got changing and 
scoring targets.  Hope to see you all again at our 
next match April 28th. 
 

NAME CLASS 100yd 200yd 
Grand 
Agg 

Shellenberger, Doug HVY 195-4x 182-0 377-4 

Schauf, John  PBB 195-8x 190-2 385-10 

Moritz, Rick PBB 195-4x 182-1 377-5 

Sudol, Ed PBB 199-8x 177-0 376-8 

Hewitt, Jack PBB 188-4x 187-2 375-6 

Wilson, Tim PBB 186-2x 189-0 375-2 

Ulrich, Roger PBB 187-1x 148-0 335-1 

Ulrich, Barb PBB 173-1x 158-0 331-1 

Hyett, Bud PBB 184-3x 146-1 330-4 

Yatso, Ron PBB 80—2x 191-2 271-4 

Conner, Steve PBB DNF 114-0 114-0 

Richardson, Al PRO 180-1x 185-0 365-1 

Heilman, Ron PRO 183-0 171-0 354-0 

Gardner, Alice PRO 168-1 158-0 326-1 

LoCicero, Ben  PRO DNF 65-0 65-0 

Wilson, Dave PRO DNF DNF DNF 

PBB=plain base (no gas check) cast bullets fired in breech seater rifles 
PRO=commercial factory production rifles 
Heavy=modified rifles weighing up to 14lbs 

 

CLUB CAPS AND SHIRTS  
We now have tee shirts and sweatshirts in 

all sizes available for sale. We are asking $15 
for the tee shirts and $20 for the sweatshirts. We 
have solid back caps as well for $12. The 
proceeds on these items go to support the junior 
program. If you are interested, get in touch with 
Doug Shellenberger at 253-846-6767 or see 
him at the range. 

 

CORRECTION 
In the print version of the BullSheet last 

month, I misstated Bob Nye’s daughter’s name. 
My apologies to Heather.  
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JUNIORS 
Doug Shellenberger 

  We have been used to seeing three to five 
shooters on a typical Tuesday evening. Last 
Tuesday, we had 14 new kids show up to shoot, 
a nice surprise.  
 We will move from the pistol range to the 
rifle range for our Tuesday night practice 
sessions starting on April 5th.  

We recently took 374 pounds of scrap brass 
to the recycler last week, walking out with $974 
for the juniors. This scrap brass is what is left 
from the red brass containers after all of the 
usable brass has been sorted out and sold.  

 

 
   

PISTOL SILHOUETTE 
Bret Stuntebeck 

March 5, 2022 
We put 20 entries across the line this month. 

It was cool when I got to the range with the temp 
running around 40 degrees but with no rain in 
the forecast. We had one new shooter this 
month, Steve Parsons Son-in-Law, Adam 
Paffhouse, came out to give our sport a try.  
Hopefully he will get hooked, join IHMSA, and 
become a regular.   

Only one 40’s shot this month with Steve 
Parsons posting a UAS-INT, 40 followed by Jim 
Harris with a UAS-INT, 39 and Adam Paffhouse 
with an UAS-UNC, 25 shooting open sights.  In 
Unlimited, Jim Harris posted a U-INT 39 
followed by Steve Bishop with a U-AAA 33.  In 
Production Kyle Bishop posted a P-AA 32.  In 
Revolver, I posted a R-INT 32 followed by Steve 
Bishop with a R-AAA, 30.  

In Half size, Kyle Bishop posted a UASHS-
AAA, 31 

In Field Pistol Ron Craig posted a PAS-AA, 
27 followed by Alex Patajo with a PAS-AA, 23 
and Joe Stumpf with a PAS-AA, 16. 

In Small Bore, I posted a U-AAA, 38. Ron 
Craig posted a UAS-AA, 31 along with a US-A 
25 giving him a leg into AA. In Production Alec 
Patajo posted a P-UNC 11. 

Our target setters did a great job this month. 
Thanks to all who came out to shoot the match 
and also to those who stayed to help pick up 
targets after the match.  

Until next time shoot straight and be safe. 
BIGBORE 

Class Name Gun/Caliber Score 
Notes 

P-AA Kyle Bishop TC: 7TCU 32
 1st  

R-INT Bret Stuntebeck FA: 41MAG 32
 1st CB  

  -AAA Steve Bishop FA: 44MAG 30

 1st CB  

U-INT Jim Harris RAMPRO: 6.5BR 39
 1st CB  

 -AAA Steve Bishop XP-100: 7TCU 33

 1st  

 -C Adam Paffhouse  XP-100: 7BR 11
 1st  

UAS-INT Steve Parsons XP-100: 7TCU 40
 1st  

 -AA Adam Paffhouse  XP-100: 7BR 25
 1st  

US-AAA Bret Stuntebeck TC: 7TCU 27
 1st CB 

FIELD PISTOL 

PAS-AA Ron Craig TC: 22H 27
 1st 

HALF SIZE 
UASHS-AAA Kyle Bishop XP-100: 7-08 31
 1st 

SMALLBORE 

P-B Alec Patajo (NRA) TC: 22 LR 11
 1st NC: B 

U-AAA Bret Stuntebeck ANS: 22 LR 38

 1st  

UAS-AA Ron Craig CHARGER: 22 LR30 1st NC: 
AA  
US-A Ron Craig TC: 22 LR 25
 1st ML 
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March Madness, Muzzleloader Style  by Mike Moran 

 It was another great shoot hosted by the Paul Bunyan 

Plainsmen on Sunday, March 27th when fifteen shooters gathered to 

compete and have some fun.  The foggy morning turned into a 

beautiful sunny day as the shooting progressed.  And of course, Jack 

Knight our Booshway had a leprechaun inspired course of fire for us.   

 There were two paper targets that each got five shots.  The 

Shamrock had each leaf worth 5 points with a smaller ring inside each 

leaf for 10 points.  The other shamrock perched above the sleeping 

leprechaun would bring five points if it was touched, 10 points if 

completely inside the shamrock, but a penalty of -10 points if the 

leprechaun was hit.  To add some variety, Jack had two steel gongs as 

part of the course of fire, with the whiskey jug hanging at 30 ft and 

the buffalo out at 100 yds.  The gongs got 

two shots each with a hit scoring 5 

points.  Last but not least a potato 

was hung from the target frames at 

25 yds, with one shot for 5 points.   

 Frank Haggard and Dan Albro were two 

new shooters to the Plainsmen, and both 

seemed to have a good time, even dealing 

with malfunctioning guns.  There were many 

old familiar faces in the crowd as well.  In 

addition to gun problems, we had to stop the 

shooting twice to fix our whiskey jug target, which as is typical with 

whiskey products, got a little sideways on us.  Luckily, we had a qualified 

jug adjuster on hand as Mark Curtis came down to join us in the fun.   

 After the shooting was over, we gathered up for the prize out 

and announcements.  It was a challenging but fun shoot and will help all 

to get ready for the big shoot out at Rendezvous in May.   

 

1.  Dwayne Anderson 100  6.  Lawrence S.  73 11.  Jerry M   50 

2.  Rich Pogue  95  7.  Mike Moran  70 12.  Bill Sick  35 

3.  Darrell Behounek 85  8.  Bob DeLisle  55 13.  Dan Albro  15 

4.  Mike Nesbitt  78  9.  Frank Haggard 55 14.  Vern Gibson  10 

5.  Cody Mehr  78  10.  Mark Curtis  50 15.  Chip Kormas  NS 

Dwayne Anderson takes the winning 
shot 
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